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ALHR welcomes Government commitment to prevent torture
Australian Lawyers for Human Rights welcomed the Rudd Government's announcement today to sign the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture.

"This is a strong signal to the rest of the world that Australia takes the obligation to prevent torture seriously, and that Australia is ready to resume its role as a human rights champion at the United Nations" says ALHR Acting President Susan Harris Rimmer.

"In contrast, we were appalled when Australia voted against the draft text of this treaty in 2002, along with countries like Cuba and Sudan.  It was a low point in our history of UN diplomacy."

"The Protocol adds no new obligations, but the system of regular visits and a 'national preventative mechanism' will make sure issues of torture are taken seriously."

"The Protocol is all about education, persuasion and consultative monitoring with the UN.  The measures set out steps to be taken to ensure situations do not arise in the future where someone could face torture if Australia can help prevent it."

"ALHR was part of a coalition of NGOs who went to the UN Committee against Torture in Geneva last November.  We were worried about issues like arbitrary and indefinite immigration detention, allegations of torture against Hick and Habib that were never investigated, and conditions in certain Supermax gaols.  When Australia now appears in front of that Committee, we can begin to move forward with these concerns in a spirit of real engagement with the UN."
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